
Principal’s Report 
Wow, Wow, Wow! The mammoth task of feeding in 
excess of 300 Variety Bash participants has finally 
happened and what an amazing job our P&C, Sports 
Club Members and community volunteers did. Our P&C 
President, Vicki Rawle co-ordinated the event 
beautifully and all ran smoothly on the day (with the 
exception of a minor power failure for a short time!) 
From all accounts, the Bashers were very pleased with 
the amount and variety of food on offer. The students 
and children from the community had a ball, with many, 
many Bash participants handing out small gifts. Our 
school was also the lucky recipient of many gifts, 
ranging from pencil sets to sporting materials, books to 
Lego sets. The P&C received two balance bikes which 
will form  the basis of a raffle to be conducted towards 
the end of the year. The generosity of the Variety Bash 
participants was incredible. 

The generosity of the P&C, Sports Club members and 
Carrathool community is also to be applauded. So 
many people, too many to name individually, gave up 
their time to prepare or donate food, transport ovens, 
tables and chairs or assist on the day. Carrathool 
Public School staff and students are extremely grateful 
for all your input into this wonderful event. 

Our Operation Art exhibition opened whilst the Variety 
Bash was at our school, then travelled to Hay to 
combine with Booligal Public School for an exhibition at 
The Spot. Artworks were judged and voted upon by the 
community with winning artworks being “Rio” by 
Nicholas Sheen and “Threecans” by Eliza Rawle. The 
People’s Choice artworks were “Tootoots the Cat” by 
Anna Warr and “Muddy World” by Lincoln Dewson 
Carvell. These artworks will now be sent to Sydney for 
further judging. Congratulations to all students 
involved. The gold coin voting donation raised $250.75, 
with all proceeds going to Can Assist. 

The teachers at Carrathool PS have been very busy 
over the past few weeks collecting assessment data 
and beginning the process of writing student reports. 
They are pleased with the progress each student has 
made and look forward to celebrating their 
achievements. Reports will go home in Week 9. 
Parent – Teacher interviews can be arranged for 
those who wish to discuss their child’s progress with 
their teacher. 

Have a great week, 

Mary-Ann Headon 

Principal 
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Explaining how the new Blu Bots work. 

TO HONEST TOIL AND VALIANT LIFE 

TERM 2  
 
RESILIENCE WORKSHOP 

 Wednesday 12th June 
ENVIROMENTORS 

 Friday 21st June 
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

 Friday 28th June 
‘THE TWITS’ 

 Friday 5th July 
SUPER FRIDAYS 

 Friday 7th June 

 Friday 21st June 

 Friday 5th July 
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Bees Wax Wraps 

On Friday 24th of May at Super Friday we made some 

bees wax wraps. We used squares of fabric and cut 

some of them up into small squares. We used a block 

of bees wax and some of the children grated it up. We 

put a spoonful of coconut oil onto the fabric and Mrs 

Headon sprinkled some bees wax on top. AŌer that 

we put baking paper on the top and the boƩom of 

the fabric and ironed it so the bees wax melted into 

the fabric.  AŌer they dried we put our iniƟals on 

them to know who 

owned them and 

any extras were 

sold. 

By Anna and Eliza. 

 

 

 

Variety Bash  

On Wednesday 22nd May the Variety Bash came to 

Carrathool Public School  in their cars with funky horns 

and cool designs, which some of us were lucky enough to 

have a sit in. The Carrathool P & C catered lunch for 

around 300 people with delicious home cooked food and 

cold drinks. Most cars had a theme like Batman and 

Robin, Lego, Flintstones, Cat in the Hat , Anna and Elsa 

from Frozen and many more. They also dressed up to 

suit their themes and they all looked great! The Variety 

Bashers  played games and kicked the footy with us, and 

one man even put on a Magic Show for us. We were also 

lucky enough to 

receive many giŌs 

from them. Overall, 

it was an amazing 

experience and I 

enjoyed it a lot. 

By Ben  

 

OperaƟon Art 

From Friday 24th to 26th May 

Carrathool Public School and 

Booligal Public School’s OperaƟon 

Art exhibiƟon took place at The 

Spot in Hay.  We got the people 

from the public as well as students 

and family to vote on their 

favourite artwork. From the voƟng 

we worked out who won the two different categories. 

They were Nicholas and Eliza who won the Judges Choice 

and Anna and Lincoln who won the People’s Choice. 

There were many different types of art and ways that 

were used. I really enjoyed creaƟng my artwork. 

CongratulaƟons to the winners and we wish them all the 

best on the next level. 

By Lincoln 

and Jack 

 

These last two weeks have been busy at Carrathool 

Public School. We have played tennis and 

parƟcipated in lessons with our coach, Miss Lani 

Houston, we have made bees wax wraps, and 

learnt how to play “I’m Yours” by Jason Mraz on 

the ukelele. In our face to face ukelele lessons with 

Chris we also had a go at playing “Let it Be” and 

“RipƟde”. The past few weeks with Mrs Headon we 

have also been working very hard on creaƟng 

artwork to enter into the OperaƟon Art 

compeƟƟon. Our School and Booligal Public School 

had an exhibiƟon where voƟng was used to find out 

the Judge’s and People’s Choices awards to go onto 

the next level. CongratulaƟons to Anna and Lincoln 

who won the People’s Choice and Eliza and 

Nicholas who won the Judge’s Choice. They will 

now go onto Sydney to the next level of judging. I 

would like to wish them all the best! 

CAPTAIN’S REPORT By Ben 
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CARRATHOOL PUBLIC SCHOOL  

AND  

BOOLIGAL PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Operation Art Exhibition 
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